
Dissolution Calibration 
and Testing Workshop 
A W01"kshop on dissolution calibration and testing, co-sponsored 
by the Amerimn Association of Pbm711acetltiml Scientists and 
the United Stfltes Pbarlllficopeifl, will be held Septe1llbe1· 28-
29, 1995, in Alexfll7d1"ifl, Vi1-ginia. The daY-find-a-bfl!f 
1lIeeting will flddress tb1"ee mfljor m"efls of dissolution science: 
USP crt/ibmtion, fllte'l7lfltive mlibmtion methods, find in vivo­
in vitro correlations. Speake1".\" from the United States (US/~ 

FDA, find industry) find Europe m"e scbeduled to 1Jlflke pt·esell­
tations, to be followed by panel disC1lssio71S, wherein fin opm 
forulll will be estflblisbed betweeu speflkers find registrrmts. 

H,c major foclIs of this workshop is calibra­
tion of U5P dissolution equipment, in par­
ticu lar, apparatus I (basket) and apparatus 2 

(paddle). US P routinely responds to a large num -
ber of c<llibrati on complaints that arc directl y 
related to incorrect dissolution techniques. 

The morn ing of September 28 will be devoted 
to presentations design ed to <lid bench chem ists 
and supervisors in conducting dissolution experi ­
ments . .... r he afternoon session will offer a forum 
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for the discllssion of alternatives to the USP ca li ­
bnnion procedures. T his session is designed to 

present new, interesti ng alternatives to the USP 
tests. A panel discussion wi ll fo llow the presenta­
tions. The goa l of this panel discussion is to fos­
ter th e exc hange o f constructive ideas. USP is 
interested in hearin g abo ut potential replace­
ments or improvements to the current ca li bration 
methods. 

The final session on the morning of Septem­
ber 29 is a ultorial about in vivo-in vitro correla­
tio ns. This topic has generated a great deal of 
discussion in the last several years, but typica lly 
among middle and upper levels of management. 
The fo c us gro up fo r this works ho p, bench 
chemists and supervi sors, have not been included 
in these in vivo-in vitro discllssions. Because it is 
th e bench chemists who will be doing the work 
and the calculations, a basic ultorial is in order. 

This meeting is open to AAPS and non-AAllS 
memb ers. Registrati on includes lun ch and a 
reception on September 28. 

If YO li would li ke more information, pl ease call 
the AAPS at (703) 548-3 000. 
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